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To: Members of the Committee on Financial Services 

From: FSC Majority Staff 

Date: April 3, 2025 
 

Subject:  April 8, 2025, Oversight and Investigations Subcommittee Hearing: “Decades of 
Dysfunction: Restoring Accountability at HUD.” 

 
On Tuesday, April 8, 2025, at 10:00 a.m. EDT, the Subcommittee on Oversight and Investigations 
will hold a hearing in room 2128 of the Rayburn House Office Building, entitled “Decades of 
Dysfunction: Restoring Accountability at HUD.” The following witness will testify: 

 
• Mr. Stephen M. Begg, Acting Inspector General, U.S. Department of Housing and Urban 

Development 

The hearing will examine the persistent waste, fraud, and mismanagement within the U.S. 
Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD). This hearing will underscore the 
critical need for congressional oversight and review by the Department of Government Oversight 
and Efficiency (DOGE) to ensure transparency, accountability, and operational effectiveness 
within the agency. The Committee will hear the testimony of the Acting Inspector General at 
HUD to better understand the depths of waste, fraud, and mismanagement at the agency, while 
also hearing potential corrective measures. 

Attached Legislation 

1. H.R. 225, HUD Transparency Act of 2025: Similar to H.R.7280 in the 118th Congress, this 
bill would require the Office of Inspector General from the U.S. Department of Housing and 
Urban Development to testify before Congress annually. 

 


